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Dear Mr. Filler:

On October 7,2015 you submitted an email to the FederalAviation Administration (FAA)
andthe European Aviation SafetyAgency (EASA), regarding Change 5 to the Maintenance
Annex Guidance(MAG CHG 5) required to implement Annex2 ofthe U.S.-EU Aviation
Safety Agreement. You and the representatives of the associations specified in your
correspondence requested assistance from the FAA and the EASA regarding compliance
with theSeptember 9,2015 change to the MAG which clarifies the requirement thatnew
parts received by a certificated repair station be accompanied bya Federal Aviation
Administration (FAA)Form 8130-3, AinvoiihinessRelease Certificate, Airworthiness
Approval Tag, issued bya U.S. Production Approval Holder (PAH) when those parts willbe
installed in articles for which a dual airworthiness release is to be issued. MAG CHG 5
became effective December 8,2015.

You stated that the timelines established by MAG CHG 5 would make it exceedingly
difficult fora repairstationsubject to the agreement to receive a FAAForm8130-3 issued
bythePAH for all new parts. These concerns werenoted and it was thejointposition of
both the FAA and the EASA that a transition period for implementation of the requirement
clarified in MAG CHG 5, for the issuance of FAA Form 8130-3 for new parts, should be
provided to betteralign therequirement with thecurrent effective datefor the
implementation of Amendment 21-28 to Part 21. Alignment of theeffective dates for the
changes should have provided those PAHs wishing to supply new parts to repair stations for
usein articles subject to EASA regulatory oversight,with the abilityto revise theirquality
manuals and readily introduce FAA Form8130-3 as the airworthiness releasecertificate.

Thisjoint FAA/EASA position was communicated to youby letteron November 25,2015,
extending the implementation deadline of aforementioned MAG CHG 5 provisions until
April 1,2016.

However, in March 2016, at the occasion ofARSA's Annual Repair Station Symposium, you
informed us that the actual implementation ofthe provisions/privileges contained in Title 14,
Codeof Federal Regulations section21.137(o) was takingmuchlonger than expected and that
theextended deadline of April 1,2016, wasnot allowing most of the PAHs to get the required
approval under section 2l.l37(o)bytheir supervising Manufacturing Inspection District
Offices (MlDOs).




